
SPC Sport Report – Term 4, Week 4 

 

Term 4 sport is now well and truly underway, the nicer weather has ensured the 
majority of rounds 1 and 2 have been mostly uninterrupted. Keep an eye on the 
morning messages for recess and lunch meetings as well as the SPC Ballarat 
Facebook pages e.g. “SPC Ballarat Cricket” and “SPC Ballarat Rowing”. 
Photos, scores and regular updates will be posted on these pages. It is 
important that you communicate with your coach if you are unable to play on 
any given day. 
 
 
Cricket 
1st XI Match against Geelong Grammar 
On Sunday October 20 our 1st XI team travelled down to Geelong College to 
play our annual match. With a number of players unavailable, there was an 
opportunity for a few new faces to impress ahead of the BAS season.  
Lachie Constable was the acting skipper and after winning the toss decided to 
bat first. Bailey Hosemans and Hamish Garner opened the batting and were 
able to see out the first 6 overs. The 7th over was a big over for Geelong 
College, with Hamish getting an inside edge and being bowled off the first ball 
without scoring. Lachie Constable then came in and was out first ball, bowled by 
a big inswinger. This put Spence Jenks under the pressure of having to face a 
hattrick ball, and unfortunately he received another great delivery and was 
bowled first ball. At this point we were in big trouble at 3/8 after 7 overs. 
Bailey Hosemans and Kyle Smith then battled through and formed a great 
partnership. Bailey was eventually dismissed for 44, after a 51 run partnership 
that stabilised our innings. Following his dismissal Alonzo Solomon didn’t last 
long and was caught for 1 and then Ari Davis followed shortly afterwards 
without scoring. These 3 quick wickets saw us in trouble at 6/62 after 28 overs. 
But the arrival of Bailey Ryan signalled the start of a big recovery. Together 
Kyle and Bailey added 92 runs to lead us to a respectable total. Kyle eventually 
fell in the last over after scoring 60 off 111 balls, whilst Bailey finished on 45 not 
out. 6 for 157 was a respectable score given the loss of early wickets. Regan 
King took the new ball along with Youhana Mani, and the bowling and fielding 
was excellent for the first 7 overs with Geelong College only scoring 9 runs. But 
as they looked to increase their scoring the boundaries started to come. 9 fours 
in the next 6 overs boosted their run rate as Alonzo Solomon and Alex Kerr 
came into the attack. A number of dropped chances and edges through the 
slips didn’t help our cause. Alonzo Solomon picked up the first wicket in the 14th 
over to have them 1/50. The introduction of Ari Davis and Bailey Ryan into the 
attack had immediate effect with Ari picking up a wicket in his first over and then 
Bailey had 2 in the next. At 4/79 the game was in the balance, but a 74 run 
partnership had them very close to victory when Bailey Ryan claimed his third 
wicket to have the scores tied at 5/157 after 34 overs. Geelong secured victory 
and continued to bat out their 50 overs, finishing at 10 for 241, late wickets to 
Hamish Garner, Noah Maggi, Josh McGrath and Bailey Hoseman. Bailey Ryan 
was the best of the bowlers with 4 for 42 from his 10 overs. 
 



 

 
 

Rowing 

The Rowing Season is in full swing with our boys having completed their pre-
season camps and training. The first Regatta begins this weekend with the 
Ballarat RV Regatta. Goodluck to all our Rowers and coaches for the season 
ahead. 
 

Shooting 

On Monday October 21 SPC attended the Minyip Field and Game schools 
shoot event with 35 students representing the College. The following students 
lead the SPC group on the day with Dylan Johns and Angus Troup scoring 17 
out of 24 targets followed by Ben Morcom-Knight shooting 16/24. SPC had the 
highest contingent of shooters with 35 students competing in the event, 
however due to the highly competitive field where unable to bring home any 
silverware. 
Well done to all the students involved competing amongst 400 other students 
from schools across Victoria. 
 
This was followed up by the Warrnambool Clay Target School Shoot on 
October 28. 30 of our Year 7 & 8 students represented the College at this event. 
The best for SPC was Cody Wright shooting 18/24 targets, best novice shooter 
was Jack Zielinski shooting 15/24 and the best round went to Will Britt who shot 
11/12 in his second round.  
 
Thanks to Mr Taylor and Mr Hoy for supervising the events. 
 

 



Cycling 

Congratulations to our cycling students Alex Kinsman and Connor Chatham 
who performed exceptionally at the weekend. Alex rode a strong race yesterday 
in the VIC Cycling Winter Series Final held in Bendigo, coming in 2nd place. 
Fellow St Patrick's student and mate Connor Chatham rode well, coming in 3rd. 
Connor also competed in the MTB final on the Saturday, coming in 3rd. 
Alex also took out overall leader for the series in the U19s category, being 
presented with the leaders jersey for the series. Well done boys! 

 

 

Football annual fixture against Maribyrnong Secondary College 
St Patricks College and Maribyrnong Secondary College played in the annual 
fixture for the time-honoured Carroll/Clark Cup, last Thursday, October 17. 
Played in extremely difficult wet and windy conditions at the Marty Busch 
Reserve, Sebastopol, St Patricks, were victorious in both the Junior and 
Intermediate games. Considering the conditions, both games were played at a 
very high level and it was pleasing that our players were able adjust to the 
conditions so positively. Rory Gussner was awarded the medal for Best on 
Ground in the Junior game whilst Kai Lohmann continued his exceptional form 
for the school and for the second time in consecutive matches was awarded the 
medal for the Best on Ground in the Intermediate game.   
 
Junior Game 
SPC 8 -6 - 54   Defeated    MSC 2 – 6 - 18 
Goal Kickers: Ethan McKercher 2, Frederick Valpied 2, Harry Ryan 2, Jacob 
Britt, Zachary Russell 1 
Best Players: Rory Gunsser, Harry Ryan, William Lalor, Ethan McKercher, 
Charlie Darbin, Frederick Valpied, Riley Collins, Marty Boyer 
Best on Ground: Rory Gunsser 



Intermediate Game 
SPC  7 – 6 – 48  Defeated  MSC 4 – 3 – 27 
Best Players: Kai Lohmann, Harry Sharp, Sam Butler, Paddy Simpson, Jack 
Bambury, James Clark 
Best on Ground: Kai Lohmann 
 

BAS Sport – Term 4 

Sport – Term 4 Day 
Start 

week 
Coach 

Mountain Bike Riding Tue 3 Matt Taylor 

Junior Volleyball Wed 2 Dan Sutton 

Croquet Wed 2 Eamon Nolan 

Junior Golf (Driving 

range) 
Wed 3 John Davey 

Junior Tennis Thur 2 Nic Joosten, Dan Willey 

Ultimate Frisbee Thur 2 Mark Emerson 

Swimming Thur 2 Louise Macquire 

2nd’s Cricket Thur 3 Jarrod Ryan 

1st’s Cricket T20 Fri 4 Steve Biggin 

Rowing Various 1 Brendan Scott 

 

Western Highway Late Bus 

The College will continue to offer a late bus service, leaving at 6:00pm, for 

students who participate in after school co-curricular activities here at the 

college, not just sport. Application forms are available from Student Services in 

the ERC. Once registered students need to place their name on the late bus 

register no later than recess on the day of travel. All inquiries please contact 

Glenis in the ERC. This service will not be offered in the first and last week of 

term. 

 

SPC Sport Uniform 

All sport uniforms can be purchased at the College Shop. Students need to 

ensure they are in the correct uniform to participate. The general sport uniform 

is the navy blue polo top, navy shorts and white socks. Certain sports will 

require very specific clothing e.g. 1st XI Cricketers require SPC Whites, SPC 

cricket shirt and SPC cricket cap. Students should check with their coach as to 

what is required. Also remember to wear sunscreen at all times. 



Always play the game in the right spirit, wear the correct uniform and respect 

the facilities, home and away. St. Patrick’s College is steeped in sporting 

tradition and you are encouraged to add more chapters to our past endeavours. 

Please do not hesitate to contact myself (tbenoit@stpats.vic.edu.au) at the 
College with any questions. 

 

 

 

  

 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 


